LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.00pm 24 March 2021

PRESENT:  Councillors Bray (Chair), Goulden, Sweeting and Yarrow.  
Ward Councillors Bayram and Aitken
Clerk:  Alan Bravey
The Parish Council met virtually using Zoom due to the COVID-19 restrictions.  
24/21 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations of interest. 
25/21
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 24 February be confirmed as a correct record and signed at a later date by the Chair.
26/21
PUBLIC PARICIPATION- There were no members of the public present.  
27/21 CLERK UPDATE – Kilpin Parish Council were re-engaging with their Speed Watch initiative, and re-launching their Neighbourhood Watch scheme, following Covid restrictions.  Laxton Parish Council had not received any community interest in Speed Watch following its public meeting, but it was agreed to ask for interest again through the WhatsApp group, and also to promote occasional neighbourhood watch messages through the group.  
28/21 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPATE – There we no Parish Councillor updates not covered on the agenda. 
29/21 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – The Covid pandemic continued to present significant challenges in the delivery of Council services, but work continued and notably there were more road repairs taking place now than ever before.   Kilpin Parish Council had requested a meeting with the Highways team to discuss road and verge conditions, to which Laxton Parish Council would be invited to attend.  Some parishes had reported increased damage to verges, as more people took the opportunity to park up for country walks during lockdown. Saltmarshe was very busy with walkers, with some residents commenting they didn’t feel safe due to the number of people.  It was noted that the restrictions on travel were based on reasonableness rather than specific distances.  Cllr Aitken gave an update on the Free Port announcement for Goole, which was very good news for the area.  

30/21 CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC, Closure of Greenoak Level Crossing, 23:30 5th April to 0530 6th April due to rail relocation.

ii. ERYC, Invitation for one Parish Councillor to take part in the Village Task Force Walkabout, 12th April @9.45am 

iii. ERYC, Notification that review of Parish Emergency Plan required

iv. RBLI, Range of “Tommys” for VE Day 8 May 2021

v. ERYC, Confirmation that pot holes reported would be attended to within 28 days. 

vi. ERNLLCA Newsletter

vii. Humberside Police, Newletter

viii. Councillor Aitken, Early indication of COVID community recovery fund

and (b) that Councillor Yarrow would attend the Village Task Force Walkabout (c) that the Clerk would circulate details of the “Tommys” for VE Day and review the Parish Emergency Plan and (d) that the Clerk would work with the Village Hall in readiness for moving back to physical meetings of the Parish Council after May. 
31/21 To consider WORKS TO THE PHONE BOX – Councillors Newton and Sweeting had attended to the non-closing door.  

Resolved – that the Clerk would arrange for the phone box to be painted and for shelving to be installed, in readiness for future use as a community facility.  
32/21 To consider THE NEED FOR A LITTER PICKING GROUP – Councillor Sweeting continued to collect litter on a regular basis, and it was thought other parishioners were doing the same, as the area was generally tidy at the moment. 

Resolved – i) that the Clerk would offer litter picking equipment and collection arrangements through the Whatsapp Group and ii) report fly tipping in the dyke near to the entrance of Low Grange Farm, Metham.

33/21 HIGHWAYS, DRAINS AND DYKES – Resolved – that the Clerk would report the lack of white lines on the roads leading to Laxton, the significant potholes in the verges at the side of roads, potholes near to the pub car park and the road splitting near to the pub.  

34/21 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – That i) the Clerk would arrange for all Parish Councillors to be added as signatories to the cheque book and for 50% of the current account to be transferred to the savings account, and that the following accounts should be paid:
a. Clerk, Salary and Expenses - £199.75
b. HMRC – PAYE December - £32.80
c. Final VETS Payment - £100

35/21 ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved– That the Parish Assembly and Annual General Meeting on Wednesday 5 May 2021, prior to the end of the virtual meeting on the 7th May.      
SIGNED:







DATE:
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